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Greetings SCCoLPA Members:

Welcome to February!  Now that January is in the rear view mirror (and it sure passed
by at lightning speed!), it's time to start looking forward to all the activities SCCoLPA
has in store for you in 2018!

When we think of holidays and events in February, what's the first one that comes to
mind?  Presidents' Day?  Valentine's Day?  The Super Bowl?  The Winter Olympics
start on February 9, and Mardi Gras on February 13.  If you asked us, most of us
would say the biggest event in February is SCCoLPA's Annual Crab Feed!  Yes, it's
just around the corner, on February 10, 2018.  If you haven't gotten your tickets yet,
hurry up because as of today, we are THIS CLOSE to selling out again!  

Here's a look at what's happening in the next few months:

February 10, 2018:  8th Annual Crab Feed & Silent Auction.  Get your tickets
now!!
February 13, 2018  :  February Monthly Membership Meeting - "Changes in
the Law - 2018" with Susan Kalra.  This is your chance to learn about all the
new rules that went into effect at the start of 2018!
February 23-25, 2018:     LSI's Third Quarterly Conference, Knott's Berry
Farm, Anaheim, CA
March 13, 2018:  March Monthly Membership Meeting - "Conservatorships"
with the Social Services Manager of the Santa Clara County Office of the Public
Guardian
April 10, 2018:  SCCoLPA's 78th Annual Meeting and Installation of Officers

Details for all these events can be found in this issue of The Advance Sheet.

As a reminder, if you haven't had a chance to respond to our Survey Monkey
membership survey, which was emailed to all members last month, please take a few
minutes to do so.  Your responses will help us make plans for this year, including
finding speakers for our monthly meetings and educational workshops.  

As always, thank you for your support, and please feel free to reach out to me or any
of the SCCoLPA Executive Committee members, with questions, suggestions, and
feedback.  We would love to hear from you!   
 
With very best wishes,

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1q1D315PTiozWEdZH57AhYK9ymBi2xtGNXv2bjrfhk-Ym9i86oFjtoPzoalLLiP6WZuY_D25yYD_aOuyonboF8XRsRBzNQPtqMF94upYl2nN4GyR2jSiGrw=&c=&ch=


Elise Dresser, CCLS 
President   
 

 

UPCOMING MONTHLY MEETINGS 

Monthly
Membership
Meeting 
February 13, 2018

Changes in the
Law for 2018    

As legal professionals, we
must all stay informed of the
ever-changing laws, codes,
and statutes.  Join us at our
February 13, 2018 general
membership meeting as
guest speaker Susan Kalra
will cover the all-important
changes that are taking
place in the new year, and
what you need to know.   
 
 
Register and pay via PayPal
a t www.sccolpa.org, or
RSVP via email at reservations.sccolpa@gmail.com.  Cash or checks accepted
at the door.
No refunds will be issued if your reservation is  canceled within 24           
hours of the event.  A $3 convenience fee will be added for PayPal/credit card
payments.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1nc9ClrMjrJ0jUuswilCXNEH88vovZj7qHKJvuKpHaaNkvWveTPGlhR5qHJYjsbGttmWS6lVU2oVYIUWaojhmFNk7C0psFulXoZMFwriXJkmkDRxsLMDNfcjAexUqKStKA==&c=&ch=


Monthly
Membership
Meeting 
March 13, 2018

Protecting Your
Rights

(Conservatorships)    
 
The Office of the Public Guardian of Santa Clara County insures the physical
and financial safety of those unable to do so on their own.  Join us as Lisa Pate,
Social Services Program Manager for the Santa Clara County Office of the
Public Guardian, will present an overview of probate conservatorships, mental
health conservatorships, and limited conservatorships.
 
Register and pay via PayPal at www.sccolpa.org, or RSVP via email at
reservations.sccolpa@gmail.com.  Cash or checks accepted at the door.
No refunds will be issued if your reservation is  canceled within 24
hours of the event.  A $3 convenience fee will be added for PayPal/credit card
payments.

January 2018 Highlights

January Monthly
Membership Meeting 
January 9, 2018

Santa Clara County Legal
Professionals Association held its first
membership meeting of the new year
on January 9, 2018 at Flames Eatery &
Bar in downtown San Jose.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1nc9ClrMjrJ0jUuswilCXNEH88vovZj7qHKJvuKpHaaNkvWveTPGlhR5qHJYjsbGttmWS6lVU2oVYIUWaojhmFNk7C0psFulXoZMFwriXJkmkDRxsLMDNfcjAexUqKStKA==&c=&ch=


 
Vice President of Membership
Shannon Quigley reported on the
results of the annual membership
survey.  As you know, following the
results of last year's survey, your
officers and chairmen listened and put
together programs and events that
you, the members, wanted!  SCCoLPA
is always striving to present quality
continuing education programs to its
members, and this new year will be no
exception!  Everyone who responded
to the survey had their name entered
into a Starbucks card drawing, and the
winner was Brian Ward. 
Congratulations Brian!
 
Shannon also introduced Virginia
Hernandez as SCCoLPA's Member in
the Spotlight for January 2018.  Virginia
has been a legal assistant for Wilson
Sonsini Goodrich & Rosati for the last

18 years, and a member of SCCoLPA since 2016.  Congratulations Virginia!
 
We welcomed our guest speaker, Gina Alcomendras, Santa Clara County's Principal
Clerk-Recorder.  Ms. Alcomendras manages the day-to-day operations of the Clerk-
Recorder's Office, and explained to the members what duties the staff of the office are
responsible for on a daily basis, such as recording authorized documents, collecting
taxes and fees, filing notary bonds, registering births and deaths, and performing
marriage ceremonies.  
 



Vice President of Membership Shannon Quigley and  
Membership Survey winner Brian Ward 



Vice President of Membership Shannon Quigley 
and January 2018 Member in the Spotlight Virginia Hernandez 



Governor Linda Neuman getting "star-spangled" for LSI's upcoming conference  
at Knott's Berry Farm! 



President Elise Dresser, CCLS and guest speaker Gina Alcomendra, Santa Clara County  
Clerk-Recorder 



Santa Clara County Clerk-Recorder Gina Alcomendras and Acting Manager /  
IT Specialist Anthony Serafica

  

Winter Quarterly Workshop:  "Ethics for Everyone"
January 20, 2018

SCCoLPA held its winter quarterly workshop on Saturday, January 20, 2018, and was
pleased to welcome back Diane Mecca, who presented "Ethics for Everyone."  Diane
explained to the attendees how to keep their attorneys (and thus themselves!) out of
hot water, how to be ethically responsible at work when it comes to social networking
and confidentiality, and how to be successful at time management.   
 



Guest speaker Diane Mecca and CEC Chair Vivian Shreve, CCLS 



Diane Mecca and Rod Cardinale, Jr.

Maggie Larcher and Kathleen Blair



Ana Moran and Elizabeth Cameron, CCLS

Thank you to workshop sponsor Planet Depos for all the goodies!



Find out more about SCCoLPA and LSI at our amazing Marketing table!

Santa Clara County Bar Association Annual Installation
January 24, 2018

Members of Santa Clara County Legal Professionals Association were proud and
honored to represent the Association at the Santa Clara County Bar Association's
51st Annual Installation of Officers ceremony on Thursday, January 24, 2018, which
was held at the law firm of McManis Faulkner in San Jose.  Attending on behalf of
SCCoLPA were Elise Dresser, President; Shannon Quigley, Vice President of
Membership; Sheryl Boardman, Vice President of Marketing, and Elena Schneider,
CCLS, Parliamentarian.  We were able to connect with old friends and co-workers,
and meet the Bar Association's incoming President, Kevin Hammon, Esq.  SCCoLPA
and the Bar Association continue to have a great relationship working together and
supporting each other in the legal community, and we plan to continue this tradition for
many years to come!
 



UPCOMING EDUCATIONAL
WORKSHOP

Spring Quarterly Workshop
Thursday, May 3, 2018



Save the date!  On Thursday, May 3, 2018, SCCoLPA will present its Spring
Quarterly Workshop.  The topic will focus on probate and estate planning, and the
program will be presented by Janet L. Brewer, of the Law Firm of Janet L. Brewer, in
Palo Alto.  Further information will be available shortly.
 

  

UPCOMING EVENTS

SCCoLPA'S 8th ANNUAL CRAB FEED
Saturday, February 10, 2018

The BEST crab feed in town is just around the corner!   
 
Please join us at SCCoLPA's 7th Annual Crab Feed on February 10, 2018 and enjoy a
delicious crab feast, dancing, and silent auction with your friends, family and co-
workers.  Once again this year we will be serving fresh cooked dungeness crab,
toasted garlic bread, pasta with Rod's World-Famous Pasta Sauce, salad, and
dessert.  To top off the evening there will be dancing to the sounds of Lannie ("DJ Du
Funk") Meadows!  
 
We will also be featuring a fantastic silent auction during the event with an opportunity
to bid on many great prizes!  If you are interested in donating items for the silent
auction, please contact Silent Auction Chair April Ignaitis, CCLS, at
aignaitis@comcast.net.  

Once again, the crab feed will be held at the Quinlan Community Center, 10185 N.
Stelling Road, Cupertino, CA.  The community center is right off Stevens Creek Blvd.
and across from the Cupertino Memorial Park and DeAnza College.
 
For more information, contact Crab Feed Chair Rod Cardinale Jr. at 
rodcardinalejr@sbcglobal.net.  Tickets may be purchased through EventBrite, OR
register and pay online at http://www.sccolpa.org/events OR mail your check to
SCCoLPA, P.O. Box 90509, San Jose, CA 95109.  Reservation questions can be
sent to sccolpa.crabfeed@gmail.com.   
 
We sold out early last year, so get your tickets before it's too late!



Member in the Spotlight - February
2018
~ by  Shannon Quigley ,  V ice Pres ident  of  Membership      

Jeanne K. Smith

I am honored to announce that Jeanne K. Smith is our
February Spotlight Member.  She was born and raised in
Urbana, Illinois until the age of 14, when her family moved
for Palo Alto for her father's health. 

Her great-grandmothers were friends and lived next door
to each other which translated to the fact that her
grandmothers and their sisters were best friends.  They



have a photo of both families together when her Mom was 2 and her Dad was 5.  This
photo hangs on their wall surrounded with black and white photos of 6 generations of
women.  Jeanne's daughter calls it the "Womens' Shrine."  She says that all of her
family gatherings were reunions of friends as well as family, and she was raised with
amazing support from these adults, who were all teachers!  

Many of you may know Jeanne's story, but she did not choose her path that lead her
to the legal community - it chose her!  Having been widowed with two babies, and
losing five immediate family members in five years (including both of her parents), she
was asked to write about what she learned about preparation and estate settlement
which launched her business, 25 years ago.  The name of her company is "Exit Stage
Right, LLC."  Jeanne is a Professional Estate Organizer.

When asked what motivates her, Jeanne's reply is knowing that she can be of
assistance to clients who are overwhelmed with their administrative duties, the
contents of the estate home, etc.  In addition, she helps clients with their own home
and/or office.

Jeanne's typical day is anything but typical.  Each client's needs are different.  One
client might have her sorting the "stuff" in a late hoarder's home, doing a pictorial
inventory of 600+ pieces of fine jewelry, clearing out an old filing system and finding
$70,000 in cash, or creating a filing system for a family of wealth who cannot locate
documents on their numerous homes.  The variety keeps her on her toes and her
clients have ranged from age 11 years to those in their 90's.  They all tell Jeanne
stories about their "things" as she helps them. 

Jeanne has said that Santa Clara County Legal Professionals are a great group of
people and that she appreciates the friendships that have developed.  Professionally,
she said she would like to keep expanding her knowledge base and stay current. 
Jeanne believes the more she knows - the better she can assist her clients!

A few tidbits about Jeanne that she would like to share is that she met her second
husband whom she met in high school and reconnected with 18 years later.  He was
the drum major and she was the drummer.   They have three children with two
grandchildren who live in Oklahoma, Caleb age 7, and Vivi age 2.  Jeanne said her
family is comprised of teachers - both of her grandmothers, a grandfather, great
aunts, and her daughter.  She thought that she had missed that genetic trait called
"teaching" - until she realized that HER classroom is the client's home - she teaches
as they organize!

Please say "thank you" to Jeanne for sharing a little about herself and congratulate her
on being chosen as our February Spotlight Member.

GOVERNOR'S CORNER
~ by Linda Neuman, SCCoLPA Governor ~

As you know, my Governor's Corner articles cover a wide variety of topics and
usually, somehow, reach out to the SCCoLPA membership in one way or another. 
This month is no exception.  Back in August during the LSI Conference in Stockton,
Sylvia Marsh, CCLS, President of Orange County LSA delivered a heartfelt
Inspirational Message which I would like to share with you.

If Tomorrow Never Comes - Author Unknown

If I knew it would be the last time that I'd see you fall asleep
I would tuck you in more tightly and pray the Lord your soul to keep.



If I knew it would be the last time that I see you walk out the door
I would give you a hug and kiss and call you back for one more.

If I knew it would be the last time I'd hear your voice lifted up in praise I would record
each action and word so I could play it back day after day.

If I knew it would be the last time I could spare an extra minute or two
to stop and say "I love you" instead of assuming you know I do.

If I knew it would be the last time I would be there to share your day
well I'm sure you'll have so many more so I can just let this one slip away.

For surely there's always tomorrow to make up for an oversight and we
always get a second chance to make everything all right.

There will always be another day to say "I love you" and certainly there's another
chance to ask "Is there anything I can do?"

But just in case I might be wrong and today is all I get
I'd like to say how much I love you and I hope you never forget.

Tomorrow is not promised to anyone young or old alike and today may
 be the last chance you get to hold your loved one tight.

So if you're waiting for tomorrow why not do it today?
For if tomorrow never comes you'll surely regret the day.

That you didn't take that extra time for a smile, a hug or a kiss and
you were too busy to grant someone what turned out to be their last wish.

So hold your loved ones close today and whisper in their ear
tell them how much you love them and that you'll always hold them dear.

Take time to say "I'm sorry," "Please forgive me," Thank You," or It's Okay" and if
tomorrow never comes you'll have no regrets about today.

Just something to think about when you are rushing through your busy day.  Stop and
remember your family, your friends, your fellow SCCoLPA members and make that
little gesture that may make the world of a difference to you and someone else. 

Until next time...... 
Linda Neuman, the proud Governor of SCCoLPA  

Order in the Court  
~By Elena K. Schneider, CCLS, SCCoLPA Parliamentarian ~

What is Ex Post Facto Law?

In legal circles, "ex post facto" - from the Latin, "after the fact," - refers to any law that
punishes a person for an act that, at the time it was committed, was not a crime. 
Likewise, laws that increase the penalty for a specific crime can't be applied to a
criminal act that took place before the stiffer sentences were passed. For example, a
fugitive from justice who is caught after a number of years has to be tried and
sentenced by the laws that were in effect when he committed his crime.  Article I,
Section 10 of the U.S. Constitution guarantees that "No state shall . . . pass any bill of
attainder, ex post facto law, or law impairing the obligation of contracts, or rant any title



of nobility." 
 

CCLS Monthly Quiz 
~~~~  

Are you interested in attaining your California Certified Legal Secretary certification?
Certification is achieved by passing a comprehensive full-day examination.
Candidates are tested in California legal procedures, legal terminology, performance
skills, reasoning and ethics, law office administration, ability to communicate
effectively, and legal computations. A minimum of two years' experience is required.
Continuing legal education requirements must be met for recertification.
 
 
Each month we will present a mini "mock" quiz to give you a sense of what the exam
covers. The exam is administered twice a year, in March and September and is given
in various locations throughout the state. If you are interested in applying to sit for the
next exam, please fill out an exam application, which can be found on SCCoLPA's
website, or LSI's website at www.lsi.org. 

LATIN TERMINOLOGY

1.  Nolo contendere
2.  Nunc pro tunc
3.  Pendente elite
4.  Fiat
5.  Laches
6.  Ultimo
7.  Contra
8.  Per stirpes
9.  Mandamus
10.  De jure

ANSWER KEY:

1.  No contest
2.  Now for then
3.  Pending the suit; during litigation
4.  Sanction  
5.  Inexcusable delay
6.  In the last month
7.  Against
8.  By representation
9.  We command
10.  From the law

  



Legal Procedures - The Latest Updates

SANTA CLARA COUNTY SUPERIOR COURT
E-FILING UPDATE
 
E-filing for all Civil cases will be mandatory starting Tuesday, February 13, 2018.

E-filing for Family, Complex Civil, Unlawful Detainer, Civil Harrasment, Small Claims,
and Probate cases is now mandatory.

The Court has published local rules regarding electronic filing.  Click here for a copy of
the latest local rules.
 
Changes to Cal i fornia Rules: 

Changes to the California Code of Civil Procedure and the California Rules of Court

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1teOyw71LFNnN1TJuo2WmMxTIbLV5R825lRJQ-iKI_xwHPeTKZako-vswPk9vnsviOcnS9d8EKyv29OAHT85yaUaPHzPm-E8URQEWwwc2J-GOkRp-9b7Y4Wmz4ZX9pAh9rTAd4MUuoLePy1pIpVKVlysQh4lUNFW4zcNuWoQir3HN873JFjh-e7D7uUyV6y39w==&c=&ch=


will take effect January, 1, 2018.  Among other things, there will be significant changes
to CCP section 1010.6 regarding electronic filing and electronic service.

Key changes are:

*  Authorizes electronic filing and service to occur until midnight
*  Authorizes electronic filing and service by and on persons other than parties
*  Authorizes use of electronic signatures on electronically filed documents signed
under penalty of perjury (pending Judicial Council action/creation of new rules)

2017 Summary of Court -Related Legislation
http://www.courts.ca.gov/documents/2017_LegSummary.pdf

Text of new and amended California Rules of Court
http://www.courts.ca.gov/documents/2017-11-17-rules.pdf

List of new and revised Judicial Council Forms
http://www.courts.ca.gov/documents/00PublishersList.pdf 
 
**Attend SCCoLPA's February monthly meeting as guest speaker Susan Kalra
provides an update on all the changes in the law in store for 2018!

Coming Soon!

You asked for quality educational classes, such
as Microsoft Office, Adobe Acrobat, Calendaring,
100 Days Before Trial, Basic Legal Secretary
Skills, E-filing, Discovery, and more.  Look no
further - keep your eyes peeled for updates on
our website, our Facebook page, and our regular
email blasts as we announce more educational
workshops to be presented in the next several
months.  

Coming up :  Save May 3, 2018 on your
calendar!  SCCoLPA will present an estate
planning seminar that will highlight pitfalls of the
practice and how to avoid them.  Further information will be provided shortly. 
CLE credit will be provided.  

Future educational workshops will include workplace/employee relations
investigations, employee rights, probate, navigating court websites and local
rules, e-filing in Santa Clara County, and discovery. 

Membership in SCCoLPA - Spread The Word!

Attention all members - thank you for renewing your membership with Santa Clara
County Legal Professionals Association!  By now you should have received the new
password for the "Members Only" section of our website (www.sccolpa.org).  Please
take a few minutes to review the association's monthly financial reports, Governor's
reports, minutes of monthly membership meetings, and more.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1rbP5qTfyNLH1IfIYv1bGJD4Ys6LNp_oTjhRgO7jTuAnIH9aa1o3PL4RSPvfR8bzcC-enWpsSDKY-ZGWH8b6EUYQ-XibHE7MO5_utNpR3dZFR4oyjZi6JDzVfGM_Y80EUDNSy5e4TIX_eNKlC-u_pKzsXRyjwTgU0g==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1q1D315PTiozWEdZH57AhYK9ymBi2xtGNXv2bjrfhk-Ym9i86oFjtoPzoalLLiP6WZuY_D25yYD_aOuyonboF8XRsRBzNQPtqMF94upYl2nN4GyR2jSiGrw=&c=&ch=


Please encourage your co-workers, colleagues, and friends to join SCCoLPA today!   

 



Help Wanted - Current Employment Opportunities

Did you know that you can view
current job opportunities and
openings in the local legal
community on our website?  

Our Employment Chair, Elena
Schneider, CCLS, has been busy
this month collecting and posting
new job openings for positions
such as legal assistants, legal
secretaries, administrative assistants, and more, for many of the top firms in Santa
Clara County.  Go to our website (www.sccolpa.org) and check it out!



Happy Birthday to Our Members!

Happy Birthday to the fol lowing SCCoLPA members:

Amy Ramos - February 13
Tressa Jacobsen - February 16

 
 



























Volunteers Needed!

The Bay Area Legal Forum is comprised of members from the local Bay Area
associations, and presents educational workshops throughout the year, including the
always-popular "Changes in the Law" full-day workshop each January.  If you are
interested in volunteering on the Bay Area Legal Forum as a representative from
SCCoLPA, please contact President Elise Dresser, CCLS, at endresser@gmail.com.

Any Questions for Your Executive Committee?   
Contact Us!

We always want to hear from you!  If you have any ideas or suggestions as to how we
can make our association the best in the state, please reach out to a member of the
Executive Committee.  The board meets on the first Tuesday of every month, and



anyone is welcome to attend.  Your Executive Officers for 2017-2018 are:
 
President Elise Dresser, CCLS
Vice President - Membership Shannon Quigley
Vice President - Marketing Sheryl Boardman
Executive Secretary M'Liss Bounds 
Treasurer April Ignaitis, CCLS
Governor Linda Neuman
Executive Advisor Rod Cardinale, Jr.
Parliamentarian Elena Schneider, CCLS
CEC Coordinator Vivian Shreve, CCLS

Code of Ethics

It shall be the duty of each member of Legal Secretaries, Incorporated, to observe all
laws, rules, and regulations now or hereafter in effect relating to confidentiality and

privileged communication, acting with loyalty, integrity, competence and diplomacy, in
accordance with the highest standards of professional conduct.

Dedicated to LSI Past President Joan M. Moore, PLS, CCLS

See what's happening on our social sites:

Place article copy here. Be sure to make the articles short and concise as people tend not to
read much more than a couple of paragraphs. Place article copy here.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1oRD-NgafbZuEqddP7QZghGT2HCDtRF3I09wZ4bAciD6a8QSSbVPS2IEHTzca93q9hq5RROjLdJU1hTW3rk4Ik6lm2A6UZiLKzER9W-6RebD_GXfQT7Mwta_-6MB2_GCpG75XvLqoBCeiQAjN5z7_3E=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1mjnmlCQfRTqMiwyhV3Q0CFMu82u1nBCkRSTGWVXn6fFJg2-bv5JXLm5QU-TTlywSIU0WszRBk6Q8bruD8TUlZQaoNNUoSN7Upu7c2fOQtE46OdzqpzhDYyTNfjgtx2SUg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001cEMbZkvqkDh0Ypv4ShgXZA_jIcRfC6bD9-Ged5qNE3JrxrDiHbal1lg8beVa9g-ROQmTB9UQpuRHUTlZ9WTK5wdFiOQtEZ3jrB4HFf-iGIzROXIqS4VI9nT493oY_dptz2dHq3r4KP7aPK9Us01x4kILU1NANrQTzxMlDlb3xQrKGcipGGq5AUf277EbutD4-u_jel_X_y0gP_3dp_ehqJi_2aPh4Kpy2758IEbQZQ-ekaBd7YviW1T56Rhv1Akf&c=&ch=



